
MINUTES 
 

Stated Meeting of the R.C. Lindsey 

Parent Teacher Organization  

 

May 8, 2015 

 

Call to Order 

With 14 members in attendance, along with Principal Dahlhofer, the meeting was called to order 

by President Amy Timm at 8:47 a.m. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
The treasurer, Sarah Mann, reported that the budget is balanced.  The suggestion was made to 

separate fundraising into 3 categories:  Laps for Lindsey, Trivia Night, and concessions, instead 

of placing all three under one fundraising line.  

 

Action: The fundraising line of the budget will be changed to reflect 3 categories. 

Moved, seconded, and approved.  

 

The t-shirt order for the 50
th

 Anniversary was $150 over the approved budget. The Teacher 

Appreciation lunch order was over the approved budget by $11.00.  

 

Action: The extra $150 for t-shirts, and $11.00 for teacher lunch was moved, 

seconded, and approved. 

 

Administration Reports 

 

Mr. Dahlhofer 

Mr. Dahlhofer found the time capsule.  The contents will continue to be on display in the Book 

Room until the end of the school year.  He received many compliments on the 50
th

 Anniversary 

celebrations.  The PARCC testes are finished, except for a couple of make up tests that are being 

given today.  May is a busy month, with a lot of field trips and concerts.   

 

 

Old Business 

50
th

 Anniversary 

Many retired teachers and past students came for the evening open house. The Family Fun day 

event was well received.  There was positive feedback that the event was free.  The inflatables 

were late so PTO was reimbursed $574.00.  $2800.00 was spent on the event, and it brought in 

$1799.00 through raffle baskets, the food truck and ice cream truck.   

 

Teacher Appreciation 

The microwave oven, which is broken, has been replaced.  There was no expenditure.  The 

original microwave came from Costco and they exchanged it.  The refrigerator, which was 

previously approved, has been ordered.  

 



 

New Business 
Teacher Requests 

Mr. Croff requested $155.93 for owl pellets for the 4
th

 grade to dissect. Sarah Mann suggests the 

expenditure be added into next years budget since PTO pays for the owl pellets every year.  

 

Action: A motion was made, seconded and approved that $155.93 be spent on owl 

pellets for the 4
th

 grade. 

 

 

Audit Committee 

Andrea Milnar, Misty Caudill, and Mette Douglas volunteered to be on the audit committee.  

They will meet at the beginning of August.   

 

Spirit Week 

Mr. Dahlhofer has approved Spirit Week.  The students will have a different way of dressing 

every day.  On Friday, students can buy a ticket for $1.00, to try for a chance to pie a teacher in 

the face 

 

Field Day 

PTO provides pizza, chips, water and a popsicle.  Room Parents need to have 4 volunteers from 

their classroom to help run the events and chaperone the students. 

 

Golf Outing 

The Golf Outing has been cancelled.  There are prizes that we will need to give out in the fall. 

 

August Expenditures 

Action: A motion was made, seconded, and approved for the following expenditures 

in August:  1. Teacher Grants.  2. Ice cream social. 3. Convocation day breakfast.  4. 

Mr. Dahlhofer’s grant.  5. Teacher breakfast the first week of school.   

 

 

Teacher Gifts 

Action:  A motion was made, seconded, and approved for $300 to spend on a 

retirement gift for Mr. Rico and $50.00 for a teacher who is RIFFED. 

 

Committee Chairs 

Committee chairs are needed for the Refreshment committee and the Website committee.  

 

50
th

 Anniversary picture 

Dave Eggert from NeoPro Imaging is donating 400 pictures to be given to all the students. 

 

Announcements 

Box tops collection is going through next week. 

 

Next school year PTO meeting are moving to Mondays at 8:45 am. 



 

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 9:33 a.m.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Heather Reeves, Secretary 

 


